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OIAD-3482 
31 October 2023 
 
John Luke 
fyi-request-24353-205bafe9@requests.fyi.org.nz 
   
 
Tēnā koe John 
 
Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation, received on 7 October 2023, 
in which you asked for: 
 

I noted, https://www.doc.govt.nz/about-us/statutory-and-advisory-bodies/conservation-
boards/northland/ 
 
I did not find completed meeting minutes/ agenda for 2022 and 2023 online, therefore, 
I would like to request full copy of board meeting minutes for 2022 and 2023. I also 
encourage you to upload these for public transparency. 

 
We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).  
 
A full copy of the Northland Conservation Board’s agendas and meeting minutes for 2022 and 
2023 have now been uploaded to our website, and can be accessed at the following link: 
https://ftp.doc.govt.nz/public/folder/Ol1JQauiAkKsJV90l36MEw/northland 
  
We thank you for drawing this oversight to our attention. 
 
You are entitled to seek an investigation and review of my decision by writing to an 
Ombudsman as provided by section 28(3) of the OIA.  
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) may be published on the 
Department’s website. 
 
If you would like to discuss this response with us, please contact Phelan Pirrie, Statutory 
Manager, by email to ppirrie@doc.govt.nz.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
Joel Lauterbach 
Acting Regional Operations Director, Northern North Island 
Department of Conservation 
Te Papa Atawhai 
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